
SPEEDWATCH 

Report to Parish Council 17th January 2019 

We are still running as many sessions as possible with the operators available. 

During November we ran 14 sessions, totalling 16 hours, that recorded  67 

vehicles from  3150 vehicles that passed during the sessions (2.4%) 1 vehicle 

failed the DVLA check, one was shown to have no tax and/or MOT, fastest 

recorded during the sessions was 46mph. 5 sessions were cancelled due to 

various reasons. 

During December we ran 12 sessions, totalling 10 hours, that recorded 39 

vehicles from 1875 vehicles that passed during the sessions (2.5%), one vehicle 

failed the DVLA check due to a colour input error, Fastest was 46mph, 3 

sessions had to be cancelled. 

From January 14th -27th the National Police Chief’s Council (NPCC) is running 

a Speed campaign, Police Forces and road safety organisations across the UK 

will be running many high profile speed checks. Speedwatch groups have not 

been asked to do anything specific during the two weeks, apart from continuing 

to run as many session as possible with available operators. 

The NPCC was formed in 2015 and replaced the Association of Chief Police 

Officers (ACPO). 

These reports and the full monthly summaries can be viewed at any time in the 

‘Reports to meetings’ section of the village website.  

 

Colin Boylett. 


